June 22nd, 2025: Solemnity of the Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ

FROM: Canadian Conference of Catholic Bishops:

A Call to Prayer for Peace in the Holy Land and the Middle East <u>During the Month of the Sacred Heart</u>

Friday, June 13 2025

Amid the rising tensions and violence in the Middle East, the Catholic faithful in Canada are reminded of the urgent need to pray for peace. During this month—dedicated in the Latin Church to the Sacred Heart of Jesus—we have a unique opportunity to seek the Lord's mercy, healing, and peace for our divided world.

Devotion to the Sacred Heart of Jesus focuses our attention on the Lord's inexhaustible love for humanity, and His desire that all be saved. By praying to the Sacred Heart, we turn to the divine source from which all authentic reconciliation springs and open the channels for it to flow forth in our lives.

Parishes, communities of consecrated and apostolic life, families, movements and associations, and individuals within the Church in Canada are all therefore invited to pray and work for peace by:

- including suitable intentions in one's daily prayers
- reciting a prayer to the Sacred Heart each day during the remainder of June;
- attending Eucharistic Adoration and Benediction with the Most Blessed Sacrament;
- reciting a Novena to the Sacred Heart of Jesus
- including appropriate petitions during the Universal Prayer at daily and Sunday Masses this month;
- attending Mass on the Solemnity of the Sacred Heart of Jesus (June 27th);
- offering one's fasting and abstinence, during the Apostles' Fast, for this particular concern, in the sacrificial spirit of St. Peter and St. Paul;
- practicing the corporal works of mercy within one's local community, and donating to reliable charities working in the Holy Land and throughout the Middle East.

June 22nd, 2025 Solemnity of the Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ

Sacred Heart Parish

A Stewardship Parish in Union with Christ



Parish Information

Pastor: Fr. Lee Lainey

Office Administrator: Roseann Janes

Office Hours: Monday to Friday 9:00 am - 1:00 pm

465 Curling Street

Corner Brook, NL, A2H 3K8

Tel: (709) 785-5025

curlingparish@hotmail.com

e-transfers:

sacredheartrcparish@hotmail.com Password "Church"

Note: include your envelope #

www.sacredheartrcparish.ca Diocesan website: rcchurch.com

Weekend Masses: Saturday 4:30 pm, Sunday 11 am.

June 28 & 29 - Bishop Bart van Roijen presiding

Weekday Mass: From June 24 to 27th, there is no morning mass.

Daily mass is cancelled & Office Closed any day schools are closed due to bad weather.

Lohnes Complex* First Friday of each month - 2 pm Only - No morning mass.

Bible Study: To be determined at a later date.

Holy Hour of Adoration: Postponed until further notice.

Reconciliation: By request.

Marriages: Six months' notice required. A year's notice is recommended.

Baptisms: Please call the Parish Office to schedule preparation session.

Family Connections: At www.rcchurch.com you will find a link to family connections.

St. Vincent de Paul: To assist those in need. Call 709-638-9010.

RECEIVED WITH THANKS June 14 - 15

Regular Sunday	1654.00
Loose Offering	124.00
Votive Candles	35.00
In Memory	15.00
Mass Stipends	40.00
Development & Peace	5.00
Grotto Trip Yard Sale	1026.45

MASS INTENTIONS June 17 - 22

June 24 to 27 – No Weekday Mass		
	The Late Thomas Griffin (Sr.)	
June 28	The Late Rita McGrath	
	The Late Bride Greene	
June 29	The Late Mary & Joe Gallant	
	Special Intentions – Josephine Perrett	

LITURGICAL MINISTERS

June 28 – Saturday		
Reader	Eucharistic Minister	
John Carroll	Art Hall	
June 29 – Sunday		
Reader	Eucharistic Minister	
Tony Griffin	Barbara Neville	
Communion to the Sick: Tony Griffin		

CONDOLENCES:

The parish would like to extend condolences to Jerry (Linda) Griffin and family, at the passing of his sister Jocelyn Ann Bellows. Our thoughts and prayers are with you at this time.

MISSING ITEM: We are missing one of our portable organs from the church. Anyone knowing where it can be found, please contact the office.

IN MEMORY – The Late Bill Brake:

From: Mike & Linda Leonard

PARISH PICNIC:

We will be having a parish picnic on **Sunday**, **June 29**th at Barlett's Point Park starting at noon. Food and drinks will be provided. Please register at the back of the church. All are welcome to attend.

YARD SALE – GROTTO TRIP:

This past Saturday (June 14, 2025) members of our parish held an indoor yard sale at Sacred Heart Elementary School to raise funds for the Grotto Trip in July. Thank you to everyone who donated and came by to shop. A special thank you to the parishioners who put this together and who volunteered their time to sell items. The total amount raised was \$1026.45 which will go towards the bus rental for the trip.

SACREMENTAL PREPARATION:

Sacramental Preparation will commence in September. Registration forms are now available at the back of the church or you can contact Julia Myles-Hackett at juliahackettmyles@gmail.com

GIFT CARD TREE:

The parish extends its heartfelt thanks to all the parishioners who donated, all the people who sold tickets **and** the volunteers who went out to the stores for us. A special note of thanks to Marjorie Decker from Holy Redeemer Parish who managed to get us into Coleman's at the Gardens and for volunteering her time to sell tickets on behalf of our Parish. On Father's Day we had our ticket draw and the winner was Victoria Murphy Ticket #1929.

SACRED HEART BINGO:

This will be the **last bingo** of this season on **Sunday, June 22**nd, 2025. in the Sacred Heart Elementary School cafeteria. Doors open at 1:00pm. Bingo will start at 2:00pm. Bingo will resume in the fall. Much appreciation and thank you to all.

READERS, EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS & ALTER SERVERS NEW SCHEDULE:

A new schedule is available for the above, at the back of the church for the months of July 2025 to January 1, 2026. Please check your name off the list after receiving a copy. If you have any questions, please contact Tony Griffin.

NO MORNING MASS (Father Lainey is away):

From June 24 - 27, there is no morning mass. Liturgy of the Word is on Sunday, June 22nd with John Carroll and Tony Griffin. Regular weekend mass for those 3 weekends will be held by Bishop Bart.

From July 2-11 there will be no morning mass. Liturgy of the Word will be on July 5-6 with John Carroll and Tony Griffin.

Father Lainey is away during these times.

MARY'S KITCHEN - VOLUNTEERS NEEDED:

SSVP are asking us at Sacred Heart to volunteer at Mary's Kitchen during the month of June. Please sign up on the sheet provided at the back of the church. Without volunteers this program could not survive.

Please note: for July and August, barbeques will be held each Friday, and the Kitchen hours will change to 12 - 1:30 pm.

JUNE MONTH IN OUR PARISH:

- Remember that June 26th is the last day for the Outreach program for Communion to the Sick and we will resume on September 4th, 2025.
- This weekend is the last weekend for refreshments after mass until September. Have a safe and happy summer from the Outreach Committee.

GROTTO TRIP FEE:

Our trip this year for travelling on the bus will cost each person \$20.00. Please drop off your fee in the weekend collection with *your Name(s), Grotto Trip and dollar amount written* on the envelope or hand in at the office.

Reflection: Remembering

Jesus said to his apostles: "Do this in memory of me." We all love to be remembered. This was true even for Jesus. But if we want to be remembered. we have a duty also to remember. Memory is a powerful thing. Wrongly used it brings death; rightly used it brings life, and is a form of immortality. It keeps the past alive. Those we remember never die; they continue to walk and talk with us. Lord, when we celebrate the Eucharist we are remembering you. May that remembering bring us life here and hereafter.

> Flor McCarthy, New Sunday and Holy Day Liturgies – Year B, Dominican Publications, Dublin (Ireland), 1999, p.174